# NARS NEWS

The Northwest Amateur Radio Society

Houston, Texas

November 1993

# Three Ring Circuit Comes to Town for November 19th Meeting

The meeting this month will be a three ring circuit. In the big transistor tent we have the Master of Ceremonies Bill, WB5DWX, outgoing president, who will introduce the first circuit act which includes donkeys and elephants. You guessed it, that's the election of officers for the next term. Hopefully there will no talk of a ham health bill.

The next circuit act under the tent will feature a troupe of circuit clowns operating radios out in a field somewhere. How many can fit into one tent? This is Field Day '93 as captured by hamnews photographer Ron, N5RBZ. Ron and Bill, WB5DWX, edited down hours of film to create a 30 minute video.

The third circuit act will be the human canon ball. A late arriving expose' on the plant that makes Ten Tec may give us a good view of how it all happens. Other acts not known at press time may also make an appearance too, such as a recap of HAMCOMM and the Boy Scout Weblos event. Both are being held the weekend before the meeting night.

You just don't know what all will happen this month. Bring your cotton candy and cokes and grab a good seat for all the j-pole juggling, Resistor Sister acrobats and the trained Capacitors.

Come early for some eyeball QSOing and then enjoy the meeting at 8 p.m. See you there!

#### October Meeting Recap

E.J. Hadash, N5WAJ, told us about the Red Cross ham group. He described the plans to have hams trained and available to assist when emergencies require supplimental communications. Mike Lavender, KB5WQJ is acting as club liason to this Red Cross function. Scott, N5KEU, said the ham TV group has set up an ATV repeater in SW Houston at about 300 feet. Craig Smith, WG1O, said HAMCOMM is alive and well for Nov 12-14. The annual event has sold out of commercial space and promises to be an improved show. NARS will be handling the Swap Fest area again this year. A framed print of the NASA Space Shuttle was the door prise won by Duke, WB5BZB.

#### HOUSTON COM-VENTION '93

NOVEMBER 12 - 14 ADAM'S MARK HOTEL 2900 Briarpark Dr. @ Westheimer

#### NARS Calendar

--- plan now!

Nov 12 - NARS Directors meeting - Lakewood Forest Fund Offices at 12415 Louetta Rd, 7:30 PM.

Nov 12-14 - Houston Ham Commvention. Eyeball QSO's galor, equipment, discussions, and good fellowship - Adam's Mark Hotel.

Nov 13 - Weblos Scout demonstration of Amateur Radio @ Chappel Hill. See Jim Kirk.

Nov 19 - Monthly NARS General membership meeting -Cypress Creek Emergency Medical Center, 16650 Sugar Pine Ln, Eyeball QSO begins @ 7:30 PM.

Nov 20 - NARS Amateur Radio License Test Session, Tomball Community Center - 8:30 AM.

Nov 20 - Weblos Scout demonstration of Amateur Radio @ Chappel Hill. See Jim Kirk.

Nov 25 - Thanksgiving

Dec 10 - NARS Directors meeting - Lakewood Forest Fund Office at 12415 Louetta Rd, 7:30 PM.

Dec 17 - Monthly NARS
General membership meeting
- Cypress Creek Emergency
Medical Center, 16650 Sugar
Pine Ln, Eyeball QSO begins @
7:30 PM.

Dec 25 - Christmas

### Search for a Meeting Location by Bill Denton, WA5DWX

The Board of Directors recently appointed a committee to look into finding a new facility to hold our monthly meetings. We need a place that will seat 50 to 75 people with adequate parking and convenient to the FM1960 area. They have looked at several places and will report their findings to the board and to the general membership at this month's meeting. Following is a brief outline of the places that they have looked at.

The Met Family Life Center.

This is a tennis club located next door to the Cypress Creek Library one block west of Jones Road and south of Grant. It has a large room that can be divided located next to the parking lot with a private entrance. It requires a Fee of \$50.00 per month. This is a nice facility with a country club atmosphere.

Westador Community Center
This is were the 1960 PC Users Group meets. It's just north of the Northwest Hospital complex. It has a large meeting room. A fee of \$ 60.00 per month is required. It has adequate parking when no other events at the center are scheduled.

Spring Cypress Church Located a 9000 Spring Cypress near the Klein ISD administration complex. This is a very nice facility. Nice size meeting room with a kitchen and plenty of close parking. It also has a TV and a projection screen.

Northwoods Presbyterian Church This church is on FM1960 between Stubner and Kuykendahl. The facilities ares not as desirable as some of the other locations.

Klein Fire station on FM2920 This place has not yet been looked at.

We need feed back from the membership on these or other locations. Please let us know, pro or con any of the above sites as our permanent home. If you know of any other facility that may fill our needs please let us know too.

### **Election of Officers** Slated for November Meeting

NARS will elect officers for 1994 during the November club meeting. The nominating committee is offering the following candidates for election as officers and directors:

President - W.S. VanDevender, AB5KK

#### Notes From the President Bill Denton, WA5DWX

It was exciting to hear that NARS had again finished in the top ten in field day competition. Although our score was higher than last years, or overall rating nationally was 8th as compared to 6th last year in the 2A division. 2A was by far the largest group. It was also nice to see that our friends at Texas DX Society also finished well into the top ten. Congratulations to all.

Ron, N5RBC, and I have finished editing this years Field Day video, along with some back row kibitzing from Mike, KB5YBT, and Joey, KC5BAK. I'm not sure if either of them will ever grow up to be Hollywood directors, but they sure do serve good chow. The premier showing will be at this month's meeting. Don't miss it, it's a hoot.

Three of us from NARS went to the October meeting of BVARC. It was nice to visit with our neighbors to the south. Their meeting was nice. They discussed many of the same things that we talk about in our meetings. They too are involved in many of the same activities that we are. In November they will also have their annual election of club officers. Van, AB5KK, Mark, K5GQ, and myself enjoyed ourselves and would like to thank BVARC for their warm hospitality.

The bands have been in bad shape lately, so I haven't done much operating. I just have gone five days without making an entry into my log. That's unusual, By the way, don't be taken in by the rumor that I'm getting on packet. That's just a malicious rumor started by some Yahoo. Buddy Holly probably said it best, "That'll Be The Day." I will admit, though, I did weaken by considerable peer pressure at a recent swap fest and now something call packratt resides in my ham shack. The exterminator is coming to eliminate the pest

73, see you all at Ham Comm.

Vice President - Mike Lavender, KB5WQJ Secretary - Theresa Hays, KB5SCA Treasurer - Desi Livingston, KB5YGG Director (2 Year) - Madison Jones, KB5ZMH Director (1 Year) - Jay Rubens, KI5MD

Nominations will also be accepted from the floor at the meeting. Officers are elected for a one year term and a Director-at-large is elected for two years. Since one of the officer nominees is a director currently, a replacement director will be necessary this year in the event of his election. The remainder of the Board of Directors is composed of the two past presidents and a program director appointed by the President. New officers will be installed at the NARS Annual Banquet in January.

# \* \* \* \* PROPAGATION \* \* \* \* \* by Roy Hradilek, AD5Q

October has given us an indication of what to expect from 10 Meters this season. Europeans aren't out of the picture entirely. Sometimes there are a lot of signals on the band, but usually there are only a few. CW activity is sparse. The primary day path band this fall is 15.

Solar fluxes down in the 90 don't seem to bother 15 much at this time of the year, though openings are shorter. We can still get into most of Russia and the Middle East, and Europeans are coming through in quantity. Moving into winter, the area of darkness over the pole will grow to make the polar paths more difficult.

20 is closing in the early evening, moving most activity to 40 and 80. European signals can be heard on 20 for much of the day, with polar openings in the morning and around sunset. DXing is good for several hours of the morning and in late afternoon to early evening. The band stays open longer in the southern hemisphere and around the equator, so it is not uncommon to find the band open to Africa late in the day here. After sunset we get an opening to South America where many loud signals have a ring distinctively different from the echo we hear from over the pole. If you tune carefully across the band during this period, stations in the Antarctic can be worked with an occasional long path signal from Asia. As 20 closes, the last few signals on the band are often rare DX, and can come from any direction.

During the evening the activity moves to 40 and 80, but there is usually not much activity out of Europe during our prime time. This is because it is too early - sunrise in Europe occurs later in the evening, and the peak in activity occurs after most in the USA have packed it in for the night. The 40 Meter perspective is certainly much different for those with high beams, and the evening would be a good time to work Russians. Most of the pileups on 40 in the evening are either Caribbean stations or Africans.

There is more activity on 80 this year, though signals from Europe don't seem any stronger. Judging by the packet spots, most of the activity is up in the SSB portion. Down on CW, there are usually only 1 or 2 DX stations on the band at a time (with everybody in there calling). In the course of an evening, stations from several countries will come on and can be worked if the band is checked frequently.

# Amateur License Exam Results by Mark Tyler, K5GQ

NARS sponsors and administers the ARRL's Amateur Radio Examinations that were held on Saturday, October 16th at the Tomball Community Center. The volunteer examiner team was composed of Harlan Moore, KI5UG, Bob Judd, WN5G, and Tim Wettach, N2TW with W. W. VanDevender, Jr. AB5KK, and Walter Holmes, WD5GAZ assisting.

Eleven elements were administered. The pass rate was 91%. There were no code elements were administered. The Technician license was earned by Peter Jacquelin, WH6BDO. Element 3B was passed by Patty Jo Kravetz, Michael Ellerbe, John Shillings, Joseph Kennedy, and Wade Herbert, KA5QWE. Element 2 was passed by Bud Livingston and Randy Craig. Bud Livingston is a third grader at Haude elementary. Congradulations to all on their accomplishments.

Thanks to all the VEs who volunteer their valuable time and skills each month.

## Bayou Bend Bike Hike a Great Success

The Sierra Club Bike Hike at Bayou Bend State Park proved to be a great success do to the participation of many folks. The annual event went off without a hitch. Headquartered at the George Ranch, cyclers traversed three varied courses through the countryside. Anita Gentry, coordinator of the ride, expressed the Club's gratitude for the effort and participation of NARS. She commented that they would not want to attempt such an event without our involvement.

The special events station provided an extra dimension to the ride. Bill, WA5DWX, and Jim, N5SBP, who set up this event said that it was an interesting challenge to operate entirely on batteries and all went very well. The trailer mounted tower and antenna provided by Cal, WF5W, made for a slick operation.

In addition to the above mentioned, a big thanks go to those others who helped Jim, N5FIX, Ed, KB5QLX, and his XYL, Vince, KC0LM, Bob, N5PJI, Jay, KI5MD, Cindy, KB5RXT, Paul, KF5SB, Mike, KB5WQJ, Ron, N5RBC, Tommy, N5MGM, Paul, N5NXS, Harold, KC5CNV, Jimmy, KJ5IP, Bill, WA5DWX, Brad, WD5GNI, Theresa, KB5SCA, Joey, KC5BAK, and Van, AB5KK who furnished the 2 Meter base station.

# NARS NEWS

The Northwest Amateur Radio Society

Houston, Texas

November 1993

# Three Ring Circuit Comes to Town for November 19th Meeting

The meeting this month will be a three ring circuit. In the big transistor tent we have the Master of Ceremonies Bill, WB5DWX, outgoing president, who will introduce the first circuit act which includes donkeys and elephants. You guessed it, that's the election of officers for the next term. Hopefully there will no talk of a ham health bill.

The next circuit act under the tent will feature a troupe of circuit clowns operating radios out in a field somewhere. How many can fit into one tent? This is Field Day '93 as captured by hamnews photographer Ron, N5RBZ. Ron and Bill, WB5DWX, edited down hours of film to create a 30 minute video.

The third circuit act will be the human canon ball. A late arriving expose' on the plant that makes Ten Tec may give us a good view of how it all happens. Other acts not known at press time may also make an appearance too, such as a recap of HAMCOMM and the Boy Scout Weblos event. Both are being held the weekend before the meeting night.

You just don't know what all will happen this month. Bring your cotton candy and cokes and grab a good seat for all the j-pole juggling, Resistor Sister acrobats and the trained Capacitors.

Come early for some eyeball QSOing and then enjoy the meeting at 8 p.m. See you there!

#### October Meeting Recap

E.J. Hadash, N5WAJ, told us about the Red Cross ham group. He described the plans to have hams trained and available to assist when emergencies require supplimental communications. Mike Lavender, KB5WQJ is acting as club liason to this Red Cross function. Scott, N5KEU, said the ham TV group has set up an ATV repeater in SW Houston at about 300 feet. Craig Smith, WG1O, said HAMCOMM is alive and well for Nov 12-14. The annual event has sold out of commercial space and promises to be an improved show. NARS will be handling the Swap Fest area again this year. A framed print of the NASA Space Shuttle was the door prise won by Duke, WB5BZB.

#### **HOUSTON COM-VENTION '93**

NOVEMBER 12 - 14 ADAM'S MARK HOTEL 2900 Briarpark Dr. @ Westheimer

#### NARS Calendar

--- plan now!

Nov 12 - NARS Directors meeting - Lakewood Forest Fund Offices at 12415 Louetta Rd, 7:30 PM.

Nov 12-14 - Houston Ham Commvention. Eyeball QSO's galor, equipment, discussions, and good fellowship - Adam's Mark Hotel.

Nov 13 - Weblos Scout demonstration of Amateur Radio @ Chappel Hill. See Jim Kirk.

Nov 19 - Monthly NARS
General membership meeting Cypress Creek Emergency
Medical Center, 16650 Sugar
Pine Ln, Eyeball QSO begins
@ 7:30 PM.

Nov 20 - NARS Amateur Radio License Test Session, Tomball Community Center - 8:30 AM.

Nov 20 - Weblos Scout demonstration of Amateur Radio @ Chappel Hill. See Jim Kirk.

Nov 25 - Thanksgiving

Dec 10 - NARS Directors meeting - Lakewood Forest Fund Office at 12415 Louetta Rd, 7:30 PM.

Dec 17 - Monthly NARS
General membership meeting
- Cypress Creek Emergency
Medical Center, 16650 Sugar
Pine Ln, Eyeball QSO begins @
7:30 PM.

Dec 25 - Christmas

### Search for a Meeting Location by Bill Denton, WA5DWX

The Board of Directors recently appointed a committee to look into finding a new facility to hold our monthly meetings. We need a place that will seat 50 to 75 people with adequate parking and convenient to the FM1960 area. They have looked at several places and will report their findings to the board and to the general membership at this month's meeting. Following is a brief outline of the places that they have looked at.

The Met Family Life Center.

This is a tennis club located next door to the Cypress Creek Library one block west of Jones Road and south of Grant. It has a large room that can be divided located next to the parking lot with a private entrance. It requires a Fee of \$ 50.00 per month. This is a nice facility with a country club atmosphere.

Westador Community Center
This is were the 1960 PC Users Group meets. It's just north of the Northwest Hospital complex. It has a large meeting room. A fee of \$60.00 per month is required. It has adequate parking when no other events at the center are scheduled.

Spring Cypress Church Located a 9000 Spring Cypress near the Klein ISD administration complex. This is a very nice facility. Nice size meeting room with a kitchen and plenty of close parking. It also has a TV and a projection screen.

Northwoods Presbyterian Church This church is on FM1960 between Stubner and Kuykendahl. The facilities ares not as desirable as some of the other locations.

Klein Fire station on FM2920 This place has not yet been looked at.

We need feed back from the membership on these or other locations. Please let us know, pro or con any of the above sites as our permanent home. If you know of any other facility that may fill our needs please let us know too.

### **Election of Officers** Slated for November Meeting

NARS will elect officers for 1994 during the November club meeting. The nominating committee is offering the following candidates for election as officers and directors:

President - W.S. VanDevender, AB5KK

### Notes From the President Bill Denton, WA5DWX

It was exciting to hear that NARS had again finished in the top ten in field day competition. Although our score was higher than last years, or overall rating nationally was 8th as compared to 6th last year in the 2A division. 2A was by far the largest group. It was also nice to see that our friends at Texas DX Society also finished well into the top ten. Congratulations to all.

Ron, N5RBC, and I have finished editing this years Field Day video, along with some back row kibitzing from Mike, KB5YBT, and Joey, KC5BAK. I'm not sure if either of them will ever grow up to be Hollywood directors, but they sure do serve good chow. The premier showing will be at this month's meeting. Don't miss it, it's a hoot.

Three of us from NARS went to the October meeting of BVARC. It was nice to visit with our neighbors to the south. Their meeting was nice. They discussed many of the same things that we talk about in our meetings. They too are involved in many of the same activities that we are. In November they will also have their annual election of club officers. Van, AB5KK, Mark, K5GQ, and myself enjoyed ourselves and would like to thank BVARC for their warm hospitality.

The bands have been in bad shape lately, so I haven't done much operating. I just have gone five days without making an entry into my log. That's unusual. By the way, don't be taken in by the rumor that I'm getting on packet. That's just a malicious rumor started by some Yahoo. Buddy Holly probably said it best, "That'll Be The Day." I will admit though I did weaken by considerable will admit, though, I did weaken by considerable peer pressure at a recent swap fest and now something call packratt resides in my ham shack. The exterminator is coming to eliminate the pest soon.

73, see you all at Ham Comm.

Vice President - Mike Lavender, KB5WQJ Secretary - Theresa Hays, KB5SCA Treasurer - Desi Livingston, KB5YGG Director (2 Year) - Madison Jones, KB5ZMH Director (1 Year) - Jay Rubens, KI5MD

Nominations will also be accepted from the floor at the meeting. Officers are elected for a one year term and a Director-at-large is elected for two years. Since one of the officer nominees is a director currently, a replacement director will be necessary this year in the event of his election. The remainder of the Board of Directors is composed of the two past presidents and a program director appointed by the President. New officers will be installed at the NARS Annual Banquet in January.

# \* \* \* \* PROPAGATION \* \* \* \* \* by Roy Hradilek, AD5Q

October has given us an indication of what to expect from 10 Meters this season. Europeans aren't out of the picture entirely. Sometimes there are a lot of signals on the band, but usually there are only a few. CW activity is sparse. The primary day path band this fall is 15.

Solar fluxes down in the 90 don't seem to bother 15 much at this time of the year, though openings are shorter. We can still get into most of Russia and the Middle East, and Europeans are coming through in quantity. Moving into winter, the area of darkness over the pole will grow to make the polar paths more difficult.

20 is closing in the early evening, moving most activity to 40 and 80. European signals can be heard on 20 for much of the day, with polar openings in the morning and around sunset. DXing is good for several hours of the morning and in late afternoon to early evening. The band stays open longer in the southern hemisphere and around the equator, so it is not uncommon to find the band open to Africa late in the day here. After sunset we get an opening to South America where many loud signals have a ring distinctively different from the echo we hear from over the pole. If you tune carefully across the band during this period, stations in the Antarctic can be worked with an occasional long path signal from Asia. As 20 closes, the last few signals on the band are often rare DX, and can come from any direction.

During the evening the activity moves to 40 and 80, but there is usually not much activity out of Europe during our prime time. This is because it is too early - sunrise in Europe occurs later in the evening, and the peak in activity occurs after most in the USA have packed it in for the night. The 40 Meter perspective is certainly much different for those with high beams, and the evening would be a good time to work Russians. Most of the pileups on 40 in the evening are either Caribbean stations or Africans.

There is more activity on 80 this year, though signals from Europe don't seem any stronger. Judging by the packet spots, most of the activity is up in the SSB portion. Down on CW, there are usually only 1 or 2 DX stations on the band at a time (with everybody in there calling). In the course of an evening, stations from several countries will come on and can be worked if the band is checked frequently.

# Amateur License Exam Results by Mark Tyler, K5GQ

NARS sponsors and administers the ARRL's Amateur Radio Examinations that were held on Saturday, October 16th at the Tomball Community Center. The volunteer examiner team was composed of Harlan Moore, KI5UG, Bob Judd, WN5G, and Tim Wettach, N2TW with W. W. VanDevender, Jr. AB5KK, and Walter Holmes, WD5GAZ assisting.

Eleven elements were administered. The pass rate was 91%. There were no code elements were administered. The Technician license was earned by Peter Jacquelin, WH6BDO. Element 3B was passed by Patty Jo Kravetz, Michael Ellerbe, John Shillings, Joseph Kennedy, and Wade Herbert, KA5QWE. Element 2 was passed by Bud Livingston and Randy Craig. Bud Livingston is a third grader at Haude elementary. Congradulations to all on their accomplishments.

Thanks to all the VEs who volunteer their valuable time and skills each month.

## Bayou Bend Bike Hike a Great Success

The Sierra Club Bike Hike at Bayou Bend State Park proved to be a great success do to the participation of many folks. The annual event went off without a hitch. Headquartered at the George Ranch, cyclers traversed three varied courses through the countryside. Anita Gentry, coordinator of the ride, expressed the Club's gratitude for the effort and participation of NARS. She commented that they would not want to attempt such an event without our involvement.

The special events station provided an extra dimension to the ride. Bill, WA5DWX, and Jim, N5SBP, who set up this event said that it was an interesting challenge to operate entirely on batteries and all went very well. The trailer mounted tower and antenna provided by Cal, WF5W, made for a slick operation.

In addition to the above mentioned, a big thanks go to those others who helped Jim, N5FIX, Ed, KB5QLX, and his XYL, Vince, KC0LM, Bob, N5PJI, Jay, KI5MD, Cindy, KB5RXT, Paul, KF5SB, Mike, KB5WQJ, Ron, N5RBC, Tommy, N5MGM, Paul, N5NXS, Harold, KC5CNV, Jimmy, KJ5IP, Bill, WA5DWX, Brad, WD5GNI, Theresa, KB5SCA, Joey, KC5BAK, and Van, AB5KK who furnished the 2 Meter base station.

NARS NEWS is published monthly by Northwest Amateur Radio Society

Editor: Jim Clark, N5FIX 2410 S. Kirkwood #316 Houston, TX 77077 (713) 597-9566

Northwest Amateur Radio Society is a Special Service Club affiliated with the American Radio Relay League. ARRL Club No. 2120

NARS MEETS the third Friday of each month at the Cypress Creek EMS Bldg. 16650 Sugar Pine Lane (beneath the water tower) which is one block east of Kuykendahl and two blocks south of FM 1960. Meeting time: 8:00 P.M. Eyeball QSO's: about 7:30 P.M.

NARS BREAKFAST every Saturday 8 AM at Strack Farms Restraunt, located at 5707 Louetta Rd. - Informal ragchew

#### NARS BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT & BOARD CHAIRMAN Bill Denton, WA5DWX 469-8331

VICE PRESIDENT
Jim Sutherland, N5SBP 353-6696

SECRETARY
Brad Nelson, WD5GNI 370-0934

TREASURER
Jay Rubens, KI5MD 893-3023

DIRECTORS
Paul Frantz. KF5SB 351-8930
Dick Rousseau, N5JZY 370-5714
W, VanDevender, KJ5FN 370-0953
Dave Robichaux, KE8YC 537-2477

NARS BOARD MEETS the second Friday of each nonth at 7:30 P.M. at a location to be announced. All members are invited to attend.

#### NARS NETS

NARS RAGCHEW - MONDAY 8:00 P.M. 28.444 MHz (BT, N5QVS)

NARS INFO - WEDNESDAY 8:00 P.M. 146.06 /.66 MHz (Ken, KA5AKG)

#### **EMERGENCY NETS**

NORTHWEST HARRIS COUNTY ARES WEDNESDAY 8:30 P.M. 146.06 /.66 MHz (Scott, N5KEU)

CITY OF HOUSTON EMERGENCY ANAGEMENT NET
SATURDAY 9:00 AM 146.84(-) MHz
SATURDAY 9:30 AM 3.905 MHz

#### NARS REPEATERS

2 M - 146.060 / 146.660 MHz 70 cm - 449.375 / 444.375 MHz Digipeter - 145.03 MHz Call (W5BKK) Alias (NARS)

FOR NARS INFORMATION CALL-KEN EDINBORGH, W5BKK 376-7660



NARS KEN HARLAN, KA5AKG 12034 Laneview Dr. Houston, TX 77070





PAUL FRANTZ KF5SB 22911 WREN LANE TOMBALL, TX 77375